The College of New Jersey

Steering Committee

September 10, 2003

Minutes

Present:    Suzanne Pasch, Stuart Koch, Lori Zeppos, Joe Hadge, Sara Potter, Brianna Moles, Jonathan Friedman, 


     Bernice Gottlieb-Smith, Marcia O’Connell, Dan Crofts  

Guests:    David Blake (CFA), John Landreau (CAP), David Venturo (CPP), Gem Perkins (CSCC), Nancy      


    Freudenthal 
I. Welcome and Introduction

Dr. Pasch welcomed the Steering Committee members as well as the representatives from the four standing committees and thanked all the committees for their productive work last year and the members of CAP and CFA, for the extraordinary work they did in producing their respective reports on Liberal Learning and Faculty Work.

II. Monthly Discussion with Vice Chairs of Committees

David Blake (CFA).  The committee is continuing to work on the three charges from last semester.  Steering Committee members were reminded that the Reviews of SOSA Policy and Implementation had been deferred until later this semester.  The Committee is continuing to work on alignment of the Promotions document to the Reappointment document while keeping in mind the alignment will have to reflect the changes in faculty load and will be sequenced in until a system is in place.  Also, CFA will continue to work on the Composition of Promotions Committee document.

John Landreau (CAP).   Steering Committee members were informed that CAP will continue to work on the two charges sent to the committee last semester (Civil Engineering option within the major and US Studies minor) and they will be involved in implementation of transformation this semester.

Gem Perkins (CSCC).  Steering Committee members were informed that CSCC will continue to work on the charges regarding Drug and Alcohol Policy and the Unified Disciplinary Policies.

David Venturo (CPP).  The committee will focus on reviewing policies on program discontinuation, particularly non-academic programs.  They will also work on Middle States Review and will serve as the coordinating group for the review by gathering people to work on various reports and overseeing and monitoring the process.
III. Minutes from Meeting on 05-07-03 approved

IV. Updates and Items in Progress or Anticipated for 2003-2004

A. Steering Committee members were informed that various programs brought through governance last year had been approved by the State including the Applied Spanish Studies (MA), Interactive Multimedia (BA), Biomedical Engineering (BABME), and most recently the Art History (BA).

B. New Items

Steering Committee members were informed that some of the new items this semester which will pass through governance are:

1. Policy manual changes for transformation

2. Double major and minor issues related to transformation

3. GEAC composition and charge review

4. Tuition policy change for undergraduates in graduate courses

5. Special Education: Name Change for department

6. Governance 2000 review



V. Action/Discussion Item

Governance Orientation

Steering Committee members discussed the nature of this year’s Governance Orientation, agreeing to offer the orientation to the entire campus community, as was done last year. Tentative dates and times will be considered and a final decision on the date, time, and agenda for the orientation acted on at the next Steering Committee meeting on September 24th at 2:00 p.m. in SSB331.

